Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held in the Old School Community Centre, Clare on Friday 30th June 2006 at 6.30 p.m.
Present:  Cllrs. R. Warmington (Chairman), O. Smith (Vice Chairman), R. Gee, K. Mison, D. Neal

Clerk: A. Jobson, one parishioner

	
	
	Action

	
	
	

	1
	Apologies were received from Cllrs. P. Daniels, J. Smith and J. Stevens.
	

	
	
	

	2
	Register of members’ interest.  None at this stage.
	

	
	
	

	3
	Planning
	

	
	
	

	a)
	SE/06/1875 – Retention of dwelling and repositioning of cart lodge 600mm from front boundary at lower level and associated adjustment for forecourt (re-submission) – Land adjacent to Swallows, Hermitage Meadow, Snow Hill, Clare.  Recommended approval proposed by Cllr. K. Mison, seconded by Cllr. D. Neal and carried unanimously.
	

	
	
	

	b)
	SE/05/02362 – (i) Change of use and alterations from retail to ground floor restaurant (ii) erection or two bedroom two storey house (iii) erection of six flats (iv) rebuilding of single storey toilet to form refused store (v) addition of stair access to the roof terrace of the house as amended by plans received 2nd December 2005 indicating revisions to terrace, provision of kitchen extractor, and interior and external alterations, and as further amended by plans received 20th June 2006 indicating extract ventilation from kitchen to rise up inside the rear wall and discharge to high level of building deleted from scheme and showing w.c. extract louvres to be added on the rear elevation – Clare Antiques Centre, The Mill, Malting Lane, Clare.  Recommended refusal proposed by Cllr. O. Smith, seconded by Cllr. K. Mison and carried unanimously.  The Parish Council is concerned that nothing has been changed since their previous objection.  It has been worsened by the w.c. extract louvres discharging over the gardens of River House Mews.  With regard to car parking for these residences the Parish Council has great concern that Suffolk County Council is prepared to enter into negotiations over the construction and purchasing of 99 year leases for 9 car parking spaces in the Country Park.  This has never been offered to the existing businesses and residences in Clare.  Do other people in Clare have the opportunity to enter into such negotiations?  It was agreed that the Clerk should send a copy of the Parish Council’s objections to the Property Division of Suffolk County Council, County Councillor Jane Midwood and Tim Yeo M.P.
	Clerk

	
	
	

	c)
	SE/06/1787 – Erection of single storey extension – The Peppermill, 1 Well Lane, Clare
	

	
	
	

	
	SE/06/1789 – (i) Erection of single storey extension (ii) re-covering of roof and (iii) internal alterations – The Peppermill, 1 Well Lane, Clare
	

	
	
	

	
	Following the Parish Council’s objections to the above planning applications the Clerk had spoken with Cllr. J. Stevens.  He confirmed that he had spoken with the Licensing Officer at St. Edmundsbury Borough Council who confirmed that the applicants had withdrawn their application to have a “beer garden” at the rear of the building and tables on the pavement in front of the building.  Cllr. J. Stevens had received a letter from the neighbours who were now happy with this.  Cllr. J. Stevens felt that he could now support the planning application.  In view of the withdrawal of the licensing application recommended approval was proposed by Cllr. R. Warmington, seconded by Cllr. D. Neal and carried unanimously.  
	

	
	
	

	
	The meeting closed at 7.00 p.m.
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